
 

 

 

Greetings to each of you! 

I hope you are staying well in the midst of the coronavirus pandemic!    As so many have 

said, “We are all in this together!”  The pandemic has affected each of us in so many ways, 

including limiting our lifestyles and all that we are accustomed to doing together as a      

society, a community, and a nation!   It has altered all that we do, including our Learning in 

Retirement Organization for which we are so very grateful.   And I just want to say a word 

of “thanks” to each of you for “hanging in there” with us and patiently awaiting the day 

when we can gather again for classes, educational trips, and clubs.  At last count, we are still 

over 330 members strong! 

Just to fill you in on where the LIR Board is on “opening up” LIR again and where we are 

not ready yet - will be discussed in this newsletter either by this article or those submitted by 

the chair people of curriculum, travel committee, and clubs. 

I do want to note that if you have not already heard - the summer membership meeting 

has been canceled – the one at St. Martin’s Knights of Columbus!   The board felt it was 

just too risky yet for folks of our vulnerable age group to meet with that many folks in one 

space.   The other thing is – since trips are cancelled for the fall - and folks can enroll for 

courses through this newsletter - we really didn’t have that much business to conduct to 

merit risking our health.   The only business we have is the election of the Board of         

Directors who will be serving new terms or staying on for a second term.  And that election 

will be taken care of by the mail-in-ballot included in this newsletter.   I urge each of you to 

mail that ballot in so we can vet the new board as they begin new terms in January. 

We will certainly keep you updated as we hear new guidelines from the CDC and our state 

health officials as to when we can begin to phase additional activities in and begin to 

jumpstart LIR once again.   In the meantime, my sincere hope is for our members to       

continue to look forward to the day we can return to as “normal” of a way of operating as 

we have before.  As of now, we are planning for our classes in the fall, our holiday social in 

December, and a full schedule of trips, classes, and clubs beginning in January of 2021. 

Stay well and stay connected – Cheri and Marla are always ready to answer any questions 

you may have – we are so grateful for their service to our organization.    

Respectfully, 

Stephen Buchholz - President 
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The Learning Times 

Summer Membership  
Meeting 

has been cancelled! 
 
Due to the unknown situation with COVID-19 
and safety concerns for our members, the   
July 22, 2020, Summer Membership Meeting 
has been cancelled. The LIR Board voted on 
and approved this decision at their May   
meeting. It was decided that these unusual  
circumstances allowed the business of LIR to 
be conducted by USPS mail. 

Therefore, in this summer edition of The Learning 

Times, members have received a ballot on which to 

vote for the four-person slate of board candidates 
presented by the nominating committee. Please see 
their names and bios in this newsletter.  

Returned ballots need to be postmarked by July 31, 

2020. 

Sue Snell 

Membership & Marketing Chair 

Board of Directors  
 
The following members were previously elect-
ed and continue to serve on the board: 
 

Elected Members   
Steve Buchholz, President  
Marge Kudrna, Vice-President  
Rita Grace, Secretary (Web Administrator)  
Becky Washburn, Treasurer  
Barbara Barnard (Clubs Chair)  
Kay Freidinger  
Inge Gauck  
Bill Gerling  
Evelyn Hancock  
Cathie Middleton (Sunshine Chair)  
Don Neumann, Past President 
Terry Rackers 
Scott Sellner (Curriculum Chair)  
 

Ex Officio Members   
Cheri Landers, Office Manager  
Sue Snell, Membership & Marketing Chair  
Kathel Cooper, Historian  
Barbara Maxwell, Newsletter Editor  
Wendy Hansen, Travel Chair  
John Fandrey, Lincoln University Liaison 

LU / LIR Parking Permits 
for 2020-2021 

 

Lincoln University parking permits for LIR    
members will be available when the office 
opens back up in August or September during 
regular hours at the LIR Office.  
 
A parking permit is only valid and required for 
parking on the Soldiers Hall lot. Permits are 
valid from September 1, 2020, through August 
31, 2021.  
 
To obtain the permit, you will need the follow-
ing information: vehicle make, model, color, 
license plate number; and your driver’s license 
number. Cost of the permit is $10.00. 
 

A note from LIR’s LU Liaison: 

Lincoln students will be returning to campus for 
face-to-face classes this fall. 

Secondly, a  Canvas page for the Learning in      
Retirement scholarship applications will be created 
to make the application process easier for students. 

John Fandrey, Director 

Educational Innovation and Extended Studies  



The terms of four LIR Board members will expire on       

December 31, 2020. We would like to thank each of these 

members for their service to our organization over the past 

several years:  Bill Gerling, Evelyn Hancock, Scott Sellner, 

and Becky Washburn.  

President Steve Buchholz appointed a  nominating committee 

to recommend replacements for these four individuals. The 

committee would like to   recommend the following members 

to serve on the LIR Board for a three-year term beginning 

January 1, 2021, and ending December 31, 2023. 

Bill Gerling is finishing his first three-year term and is    

eligible to serve a second three-year term. Bill was 

born and raised in Cole County, attended St. Peter’s 

Elementary and Helias High School. He has a B.S. 

in Social Studies Education and taught at Jefferson 

City High School for 30 years. After retiring from 

the high school, Bill worked for the Department of 

Elementary and Secondary Education for 16 years as 

the Director of Social Studies Education. Bill recent-

ly married his wife, Paula. Their children, step-

children and grandchildren are an important part of 

their lives. 

Chris Straub has been nominated to serve his first three-year 

term. Chris has a doctorate in school administration. 

He has been involved with several professional and 

civic organizations. He was a chemistry and physics 

teacher in Union, Missouri, before becoming a   

superintendent of schools in Union, Hannibal, and  

Jefferson City. After retiring from school            

administration, he served as a lobbyist and school 

finance  consultant for several state  educational 

organizations and served as an adjunct faculty  

member for several universities.   

Lee Bunch has been nominated to serve her first three-year 

term. Dr. Lela Kosteck Bunch (Lee) holds a Ph.D. in 

School Psychology from the University of          

Missouri—Columbia.  She has diverse experiences 

in school   counseling at the elementary, secondary, 

and graduate level.  She retired as the Executive 

Director of the Missouri School Counselor Associa-

tion (MSCA).  Prior to that role, she served as an   

assistant professor on the  graduate faculty of the 

Division of Counseling and Family Therapy at the 

University of Missouri—St. Louis.  She has also 

served as the Director of Guidance and Counseling 

(Continued in next column)  

for the  Missouri Department of  Elementary and  

Secondary Education and on many other boards. She 

is currently serving on the Center for Credentialing 

and Education (CCE) Board as the Chair. She is also 

active in many community groups, including the LIR 

Travel Committee.   

Linda Lanning has been nominated to serve her first three-

year term. Linda and her husband, Chuck, had a busy 

commercial and residential real estate office in     

Watertown, South Dakota.  Linda did a lot of title 

work and really enjoyed the research and clearing up 

title problems in conjunction with their attorney. 

(This was before title insurance, and they had to work 

with abstracts.)  So they planned that she would go to 

law school and get her law degree. But  Chuck was 

diagnosed with cancer and after a long battle, he 

passed away in 1986.  Linda went on to get her law 

license and moved south to Jefferson City in 1991.  

She made Jefferson City her home and decided to 

stay even after she retired.  Her children live all over 

the country, but she has made many friends here who 

are much like family.      

We thank each of these individuals for agreeing to serve the 

organization as members of the board and humbly request 

your approval of this group of candidates. Normally the LIR 

general membership is asked to approve the slate of candidates 

at the Summer Membership Meeting; however, due to COVID

-19, that meeting will not be held this summer.  

Therefore, a ballot printed on light blue paper has been       

included with this newsletter. Please indicate your vote and 

return the completed ballot to the LIR Office. The ballot must 

be postmarked by July 31 in order to be counted.   

 

The Nominating Committee:  Rita Grace 

        Kathel Cooper 

        Kay Freidinger 

The LIR Nominating Committee Recommends New Board Members 

Page 3 

Missouri’s First Learning in Retirement Institute 

Help Needed! 

The Curriculum Committee will be in need of a 

new Chairperson as of January 1, 2021.  Please 

call Scott Sellner (635-6980 or 291-5226) for more 

information or to volunteer for this position. 



Learning in Retirement 

 

 WHAT’S GOING ON WITH LIR 
TRAVEL? 

What an unprecedented time we are living through!  We 

have missed traveling with our LIR friends, and I know 

many of you have missed the opportunity to be with friends, 

learn new things, and just be out and about. 

Later in July, we’ll begin our planning for the first half of 

2021.  As I’m writing this, we are still   uncertain as to how 

the pandemic will impact what we can offer.  Most of us feel 

that it would be good if we could provide some activities.   

HOWEVER, it might look significantly different from what 

we’ve done before.  Our main goal is for everyone to stay as 

safe and healthy as possible. 

With that in mind, here are some initial thoughts, but noth-

ing is definite at this time.  We may start out next spring 

SLOWLY and proceed in stages.  We could possibly offer a 

limited number of local “trips” where people could drive on 

their own, eliminating the need to be on a coach with 40-45 

other people. The size of a group might be limited to 15-20, 

but the trip could be offered several times if there is interest.  

We would practice social distancing (as much as possible) 

and have hand sanitizer available.  Water, packaged snacks, 

or possibly a box lunch would be offered, depending on the 

venue. 

Then, after evaluating how that went and the status of the 

COVID-19 situation, for the last half of 2021, we could 

begin offering day trips using some of the trip itineraries that 

we were not able to use this year.  This would require riding 

on a coach, probably eating at a restaurant, and being with a 

group, but wouldn’t entail staying overnight at a hotel or 

riding for longer distances. 

There still is the possibility of attending the Capital City 

Productions’ showing of “Give ‘Em Hell Harry, Saturday, 

November 7.  If it seems they are following state and city 

guidelines, we may be able to go.  We will put out an email 

to let you know how that will be handled. 

If you have any thoughts/ideas you’d like to share, please 

email the LIR office (lirlearning@outlook.com) or         

wendy.lirtravel@gmail.com.  Stay safe and healthy as we 

chart through these unknown waters, and we’ll hope to see 

many of you in 2021. 

Wendy Hansen, Travel Committee Chair 

Page 4 

MISCELLANEOUS COURSE  
INFORMATION  

Registration forms are provided in the LIR newsletter or on the 

LIR web site.  Each course is $12 unless otherwise noted.  

Most courses have four two-hour class sessions. 

 A few two-hour free courses are also offered, but  registration is 

required for these as well so adequate seating is available 

and presenters know how many handouts or other course 

materials are needed. 

 Registration should be mailed to the LIR office. 

•  Location of courses varies, depending on the  topic and 

class size.  Specific locations for each class are named in 

this newsletter or will be announced in the notification  

letter you receive. Location changes will also be indicated 

in the  notification letter. 
 

• Your reminder notification will be emailed unless circum-

stances require USPS mailing. 
 

• Please contact the course coordinator or LIR office if you 

cannot attend any session -- free or paid. 

 If you must cancel a course for which you have enrolled, the 

registration fee may be refunded if the LIR office           

(681-6152) receives notice one week prior to the start date 

of the first class.  Refunds are processed after the course is        

completed. 

  
After the deadline, should an emergency occur that prevents you 

from attending the course, the LIR office should be notified 

as soon as possible. 

  
 Refunds will be considered on a case-by-case basis by the    

curriculum chair and the office manager. 

COVID-19 Adjustments for Courses 

We want you to feel safe while attending our courses.  Some 
locations will require masks—please comply. 

You are welcome, of course, to wear a mask at any venue.  We 
will also follow any social distancing guidelines that are in 
effect. 

Please notice the one-time payment options. You must register 
for a class up to one week prior to the first session, but you 
may choose to pay (by check or cash) when you arrive at that 
session. You may also apply any unrefunded fees from the 
cancelled Spring courses: America’s Right to Vote and/or 
Sounds of Soul. 

mailto:lirlearning@outlook.com
mailto:wendy.lirtravel@gmail.com
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PAID FOUR-WEEK COURSES 

MOVIES: CLASSIC WESTERNS 

Time:   1:30 - 3:30 p.m. 
Dates:  Wednesdays,  August 5, 12, 19, and 26 
Place:   MRRL,  214 Adams Street,  2nd floor 
Masks are REQUIRED for this venue. 
 
August 5: The Searchers:  This 1956 film was directed by 
John Ford and starred John Wayne.  It is set during the 
Texas-Indian wars, with Wayne as a middle-aged Civil 
War veteran who spends years looking for his abducted 
niece, accompanied by his adoptive nephew.   

August 12: High Noon:  This 1952 movie stars Gary 
Cooper and Grace Kelly. Cooper is a former marshal who 
is torn between his sense of duty and his love for his new 
bride and who must face a gang of killers alone. 

August 19: Unforgiven:  In this 1992 movie, Clint East-
wood is a retired Old West gunslinger who reluctantly 
takes on one last job with the help of his old partner played 
by Morgan Freeman and a young man, The “Schofield 
Kid.” 

August 26:  Butch Cassidy and the Sundance Kid  This 
movie is a 1969 Western based loosely on fact, telling the 
story of outlaws Butch Cassidy, played by Paul Newman, 
and his partner, the “Sundance Kid”, played by Robert 
Redford. Katharine Ross stars as Etta Place. 
 
Coordinators:  Karen Sander, 635-0931 

          Lai Lin Wilson, 690-7874 

POTPOURRI OF COLE COUNTY/                        

MISSOURI HISTORY Part 2 

Time: 1:30 - 3:30 p.m.                                                                                                                                                     
Dates: Wednesdays,  September 2, 9, 16, & 23                                                                                                        
Place: Sept. 2 – Missouri Governor/s Mansion/Cole Co.    
            Historical Society Museum                                                                                                 
 Sept. 9- St. Francis Xavier Church, Taos                                 
 Sept. 16 & 23 TBA 
 
Celebrating the Bicentennials of Cole County (2020) and  
Missouri (2021) with a little of this and a little of that —  
Join us as various presenters offer “A Potpourri of Cole  
County/Missouri History.” 
 
Session one: September 2: Missouri’s Governor’s Mansion, 
built 150 years ago in 1870, represents the proud develop-
ment of the state through an imposing Victorian Mansion 
with elegant rooms and furnishings. We shall view these 
historic rooms but also learn how the Friends of the Missouri 
Governor’s Mansion works to preserve this fascinating build-
ing and its history.   

(Continued in next column) 

EXPLORING AMERICAN’S              

RIGHT TO VOTE 

This class was originally scheduled for April 2020. You must        
re-enroll. See notes concerning payment options. 

Time: 10:00 - 12:00 noon                                                                                                        
Dates: Wednesdays, October 7, 14, 21, & 28   
Place: TBA 
 
August of 2020 marks the 100th anniversary of the 19th amendment 
and women’s right to vote: an 85-year struggle that began with Su-
san B. Anthony and Elizabeth Stanton in the 1830s. This four-part 
series will look at this history and current issues surrounding the 
right to vote as we head into the 2020 general elections. 
October 7  Women’s Struggle for the Vote. In 1916, thousands of 
women wearing white and carrying yellow parasols lined the streets 

(Continued on next page) 

Then we’ll go across the street to the Cole County Historical Socie-
ty Museum to view the many exhibits of Cole County history AND 
learn how the Society works to preserve our heritage. 
 
Session two: September 9: Anna Knaebel will welcome us to St. 
Francis Xavier Parish, Taos.  This class is the history and story of 
Father Helias.  You will hear a brief history of St. Francis church 
which displays a famous painting donated by the Countess of Lens, 
mother of the saintly priest.  The small memorial chapel and tomb 
of Father Helias is also at the entrance of the church.  A museum 
holding memorabilia of Father Helias, priests, and other people of 
interest in the area is located in the church basement. 
 
Session three: September 26: Doris Keeven-Franke, Executive Di-
rector of the Missouri German Consortium, author, writer, and pub-
lic historian from St. Charles is the speaker. German Abolitionists 
and the Underground Railroad is the topic.  After facing oppression 
and severe hardships, German immigrants would take the American 
ideals of freedom and liberty for all literally.  During the Civil War, 
they would take a strong stance for Lincoln and the Union Army.  
They would be loud in their fight against slavery and work hard to 
promote emancipation, as the ideals found in the Constitution.  Be-
sides their attacks on slavery in the press, they would also give   
refuge to those seeking freedom, providing safe “stops” on the Un-
derground Railroad, turning wine cellars and church pulpits into 
safe places, as they were “conductors” on the road to freedom. 
 
Session four: September 23: Sam Bushman, unofficial Cole County 
historian and Presiding Commissioner of Cole County will share 
how some of our smaller Cole County communities were founded.  
Sean Ross of the State Historical Society of Missouri will share his 
research on Prohibition AND the Ku Klux Klan in Missouri. 
 
Presenters: As listed above 
 
Coordinators:  Carol Ellinger 230-4006,   
                        Becky Buchholz 690-6579 



Learning in Retirement 

of St. Louis demonstrating for their right to vote. The  
protest became known as the Golden Lane. Fulton author 
Margot McMillen will discuss this historic struggle in 
Missouri. Marilyn McLeod with the League of Women’s 
Voters will discuss the national women’s suffrage move-
ment. 

October 14  State and Local Voting Procedures. Chrissy 
Peters, Election Officer with the Secretary of State’s    
Office, and Steve Korsmeyer, Cole County clerk, will  
discuss State and Local voting procedures. 

October 21  The Laws Governing the Right to Vote. 
Attorney Anthony Simones, Director of Citizenship     
Education with the Missouri Bar Association, will discuss 
the constitutional amendments pertaining to the right to 
vote. 

October 28  History of the Right to Vote.  LU professor 
Dr. Amy Gossett will discuss the evolution of the right to 
vote from 1776 to the present. Current issues of voter  
suppression, voter fraud, and Russian meddling will also 
be discussed. 

Presenters as listed above. 

Coordinators:  Jenny Smith, 230-8245; Bill Gerling,     
220-4319; Pamela Kormann, 680-0106; Carol Ellinger, 
230-4006       

MISSOURI STATE 
HIGHWAY PATROL 

 
This class is rescheduled from Spring 2020. You must     
re-register. 
 
Time: 10:00-12:00 noon 
Date: Thursday, August 27 
Place: TBA 
 
Sgt. Scott White, PIO at Troop F will discuss the history 

of the Highway Patrol including the prison riots in the 

50’s, the Ashland bank robbery May 19, 1994, Mike 

Hockaday, Mel Fisher, Sandy Karsten, and the Ferguson 

situation in 2015. Also he will bring us a very interesting 

safety video.  Recruiting efforts will also be covered. 

Presenter: Sgt. Scott White, PIO Troop F,  
   Missouri Highway Patrol 
 
Coordinators:  Terry Rackers 230-5576 
                              Carol Ellinger 230-4006 
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MANAGING DIGITAL PHOTOS 
 
This course is rescheduled from Spring 2020.   
Due to its popularity, the presenters have agreed to schedule 3 
sessions. Please do not register for this class so that we can fairly 
accommodate as many of the 90 members who signed up last 
spring! 

 
Session One 
Time: 10:00-12:00 noon 
Date: Tuesday, September 15 
Place: TBA 
 
Session Two 
Time: 10:00-12:00 noon 
Date: Tuesday, October 13 
Place: TBA 
 
Session Three 
Time: 1:30-3:30 p.m. 
Date: Tuesday, October 13 
Place: TBA 
 
Do you have photos on your phone, tablet, or camera that you want 
to download to a computer? Tired of struggling to find a           
photo?  This two-hour workshop will cover the basics of storing 
and organizing photos, how to move photos from one device to 
another, and how to share photos with family and friends. 
 
Requirements: Participants should bring their phones, cameras, or 
tablets, as well as a laptop computer if they want to work with their 
own equipment.  
 
Class Size Limit of 20  
Presenter: Sharon Gulick  
 
Coordinators: Karen Sander  635-0931 

         Pamela Kormann  680-0106 

CENTER FOR SOY INNOVATION  
(Tour and Presentation) 

Time: 10:00 - 12:00 noon                                                                                                        
Date: Friday, October 2                                                                                                      
Place:  Center for Soy Innovation, 734 S. Country Club Drive  

The Center for Soy Innovation strives to connect developments in 

soybean innovation with farmers, industry partners, and           

communities.  It stands to tell the story of farmers’ investments in 

sustainability and efficiency. It embodies the Missouri Soybean 

Merchandising Council’s efforts to drive research and education 

for all things soy.   

Join us for a tour of the Center for Soy Innovation and discover the 

many uses of the soybean and how agriculture is connected to your 

daily life. 

Coordinators: Becky Buchholz  690-6579 

                       Chris Straub  230-6707 

 FREE COURSES 



 

Missouri’s First Learning in Retirement Institute 

WORLD WAR II POW CAMPS 
 
Time 1:30-3:30 p.m. 
Date: Thursday, November 5 
Place: TBA 
 
Chuck Lahmeyer will compare/contrast how two countries —
United States and Germany — treated their prisoners of war   
during and after the conflict.  Specifically he will explain how 
Americans dealt with Japanese Americans and how Germans 
dealt with Jewish citizens.   
 
Emphasis will be on the story of Anne Franck in Holland and on 
Japanese internment camps located nearby in Arkansas. 
 
Presenter: Chuck Lahmeyer 
 
Coordinator: Theresa Sullivan  230-5367 

TRAVELOGUE: SOUTH AFRICAN  
PHOTO/HUNTING SAFARIS 

 
Time: 10:00-12:00 noon 
Date: Thursday, November 10 
Place: TBA 
 
South Africa: land of contrasts, of exotic and wild animals, of  
prairies (veldts) and mountains, of a huge variety of birds, of old 
archeological sites, and of nature in the open.  Noted local     
photographer Dan Bernskoetter shares his views of what he saw 
and experienced.  He ended with a wonderful tour of Kruger 
National Park at the northeastern tip of South Africa near 
Mozambique.  Then he dodged a virus, arriving home, safely 
back in the USA.  He was quarantined for his travels but he was 
fascinated by this strange land.  Join us as we view South Africa 
through his eyes, his camera. 
 
Presenter: Photographer extraordinaire, Dan Bernskoetter, retired 
Network Engineer 
 
Coordinators:  Carol Ellinger  230-4006 
           Chris Straub  636-7195 

NAVAL BATTLES OF W.W. I 
 
Time:  1:30-3:30 p.m. 
Date:   Tuesday, Sept. 22, 2020 
Place:  TBA 
 
Dr. Bruce Scovill will discuss how navies were used during WW I. 

The presentation will include some insight into navy life based on 

his grandfather’s recently discovered diary, dated from April 1917. 

He will include the background to WWI, the naval ships , the   

sailors, key engagements, and the American Navy  during that war. 

Presenter: Dr. Bruce Scovill, History Professor, Lincoln University 

Coordinators:  Terry Rackers  230-5576  

 

Page 7 

In Memoriam 

Learning-in-Retirement’s founder, Dr. Gary 

Scott, recently passed away.  Without him, 

Learning in Retirement would not exist. 

Dr. Scott had read about organizations that of-

fered educational courses for older people when 

those people did not want to stop learning as 

they aged.  He attended an Elderhostel meeting 

in Kansas City, returned to Lincoln, and began 

to talk to retired people in the community about 

the feasibility of establishing an Institute for 

Learning in Retirement in Jefferson City. 

Because Lincoln University had curriculum 

available, Dr. Scott asked LU if it would provide 

the facilities and some support to get a program 

off the ground that would offer educational short 

courses to retired members of the community.  

Then LU President Dr. Wendell Rayburn 

agreed, and June Glaser, who was an Associate 

Professor of  Research Instruction at LU and 

chair of the LU Campus Gerontology Commit-

tee, joined Dr. Scott in forming the Jefferson 

City area Learning in Retirement organization. 

Learning in Retirement has become an im-

portant part of many retirees lives in the JC area, 

with membership ranging from 380 to 420 peo-

ple from all walks of life who want to continue 

to learn.  But, LIR offers more than the original 

short courses, ranging from one-to-five-day 

trips; clubs offering card games, word games, 

physical exercise, reading and writing groups, 

music, drawing, and sewing.  The organization 

is also open to new    ventures suggested by 

members to keep bodies and brains active. 

However, the most important aspect of being a 
member of Learning in Retirement is the social 
interaction.    Every member, when interviewed, 
says the friends they have made is the best part 
of being a member of this  organization.   

Thank you, Dr. Scott! 



Bocce Ball: Mondays, Sept-Nov & April-June 
  Two Sessions:   9:00 a.m.& 12:15 p.m. 
Facilitator:  Sue Kerrigan  230-3809 or sekjvk@gmail.com  
Location:  Prison Brews, Ash St. 

Book Club: 4th Monday, 1:30-3 p.m. 
Facilitator:  Barb Maxwell 619-5921 or barbmax44@gmail.com  
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 
Caller:  Theresa Sullivan 635-6404  

Bridge Club I:  2nd Monday, 1 p.m. 
Facilitator:  Helen Wilken 635-0584 or hwilken01@gmail.com 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Bridge Club II:   1st Monday, 1 p.m. 
Facilitator: Sue Goedde 619-4376 or joe.suegoedde@gmail.com 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Canasta:   2nd Tuesday, 10 a.m.–Noon 
Facilitator:  Barb Barnard 896-9485 or sunfairebarb@gmail.com 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Creative Writers:   2nd Thursday, 10 a.m.–Noon 
Facilitator:  Needed  
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Dominoes:   1st & 3rd Monday, 10 a.m.–Noon 
Facilitator:  Sue Alberti 635-2436 or dsalberti58@gmail.com  
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 
 
 
 

Jammers:   1st & 3rd Monday, 10:30 a.m.-Noon 
Facilitators:  Barb Odneal 634-2306 or                                   
tabar@mediacommbb.net & Jenny Smith 230-8245 or      
tpsmithster@centurylink.net 
Location:  St. Joseph Chapel 

Pinochle:   2nd & 4th Wednesday, 10 a.m. 
Facilitator:  Janet Struemph 619-3803 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Pitch: 1st and 3rd Wednesday, 1-3 p.m. 
Facilitator:  Denise Kliethermes 395-4662 or 
kliethermes@embarqmail.com 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Scrabble:   3rd Monday, 1-3 p.m. 
Facilitator:  Theresa Sullivan 635-6404 or  
sullitherm@embarqmail.com 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Sketchers:   4th Tuesday, 10 a.m. 
Facilitator:  Rita Schaefer 690-0922 or schaebc5@gmail.com 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Thread Heads:   1st Wednesday, 9:30-11:30 a.m.  
Facilitator:  Julie Cook 634-2665 or  julieret@yahoo.com 
Location:  LIR Classroom 8 

Walking/Hiking   Thursdays, 8:30 a.m. Summer,  
   9:30 a.m. Winter 
Facilitators:  John & Ellen Richardson 893-4909 
Location:  Varies 

 

LEARNING IN RETIREMENT, INC.  

MEMBERSHIP BENEFITS    

EDUCATION……………….Short courses planned for LIR members’ interests  
TRAVEL…………………….Educational trips with old and new friends  
CLUBS……………………....Book, Bridge, Dominoes, Bocce Ball, Creative Writing, Music, Scrabble,  
    Canasta, Pinochle, Hiking/Walking & more   
GATHERINGS……………..Membership Meetings twice annually, Holiday Social  
COMMUNICATION……….Semi-annual newsletter, LIR web site, periodic emails, Spring & Fall  
    Newsletter Updates  
LIBRARY ACCESS………..Access to library cards for L.U.’s Page Library   
PARKING…………………...Tag required for L.U. campus   
CONTACT INFO.................. 573-681-6152; or  www.lincolnu.edu/web/learning-in-retirement 
EMAIL………………… . . . .lirlearning@outlook.com   
OFFICE HOURS: …………10 a.m. -  1 p.m.,  Mon. - Thurs.  
OFFICE LOCATION............903 Lafayette Street, Soldiers Hall - Rm. 7, L.U. campus  
MAILING ADDRESS……...Learning in Retirement, Inc., PO Box 105166, Jefferson City, MO 65110  

CLUBS 

Note:  Most clubs are not currently meeting because of COVID-19 

mailto:hwilken01@gmail.com
mailto:joe.suegoedde@gmail.com
mailto:sunfairebarb@gmail.com
mailto:dsalberti58@gmail.com
mailto:kliethermes@embarqmail.com
mailto:schaebc5@gmail.com

